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PROCEEDINGS OF THE XXIII ANNUAL GENERAL BODY MEETING OF 1SS
HELD ON 15-05-2024

The XXIII annual general body meeting of Indian Society for Spices was held on 15 May 2024 al
ICAR-Indian Institute of Spices Research, Kozhikode on hybrid made, Dr, K. [Kandiannan, President,
1SS presided over the meeting and Dr. 8.1, Anke Gowda, Vice President, 1SS welcomed the members.
Dr. Homey Cherian, Director (DASD) & Vice President of IS5 and Dr. R. Dinesh, Director, ICAR-
IISR. Kozhikode. Dr. Sharon Aravind, Secretary, ISS and Dr. Mancesha SR, Treasurer, 1SS were
present in the meeting. Former Secretaries, 1SS, The Project Coordinator (AICRP Spices), Heads of
the Division of ICAR-IISR, Kozhikode, Executive Council members of ISS, Zonal Councilors of 1SS,
former EC Members of 1SS, life members and Scientists from various institutions participated and
shared their remarks online.

« Presentation of proceedings of previous GB meeting & Secretary's report

Dr. Sharon Aravind, Secretary, ISS presented proceedings of the previous General Body Meeting held
during 05 January 2023 and Secretary's report for the period January 2023- April 2024. The General
Body approved the proceedings and Secretary's report perlaining Lo previous year.

e Presentation of audited financial report (April 2022 to March 2023).

Dr. Maneesha S R, Treasurer, ISS presented the audited accounts of the Society for the period of April
2022 to March 2023, which was approved by the general body.

e Organizing SYMSAC XI

Regarding SYMSAC XI, GB approved for hosting it as a part of ICAR-IISR Golden Jubilee
Celebrations, venue and dates will be finalized in due course.

e Continuation of SYMSAC Website
General Body members agreed to discontinue the separate website for SYMSAC alone, and GB

suggested to integrate SYMSAC data into ISS website itself for reducing the AMC cost. The General
Body expressed their profound gratitude to Mr. Jayarajan K. (Technical Officer, ICAR-IISR,
Kozhikode) and his team for designing and  developing our new  websile,

www.indiansoicetyforspices.in.






